
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

July 31, 2015 
 
 
 
Tobias J. Vanderhoop, Chairman 
Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head (Aquinnah) 
20 Black Brook Road 
Aquinnah, MA  02535-1546 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF THE FINAL SUPPLEMENTAL 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT FOR SEABROOK STATION 
 
Dear Chairman Vanderhoop: 
 
Please find enclosed a copy of the final NUREG-1437, “Generic Environmental Impact 
Statement for License Renewal of Nuclear Plants, Supplement 46, Seabrook Station.”  The final 
Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS) is being issued as part of the U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s (NRC’s) process to decide whether to issue renewed 
operating licenses to NextEra Energy Seabrook, LLC, for Seabrook Station (Seabrook).  In the 
final SEIS, the NRC staff determined that the adverse environmental impacts of license renewal 
for Seabrook are not so great that preserving the option of license renewal for energy planning 
decision-makers would be unreasonable.  In the context of the National Historic Preservation 
Act of 1966, NRC staff determined that no historic properties will be affected by the proposed 
action (license renewal).  The final Environmental Impact Statement will accompany the final 
Safety Evaluation Report to be considered in the Commission’s license renewal decision 
making process. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Russell Chazell, Environmental 
Scientist, at 301-415-5003 or by e-mail at Russell.Chazell@nrc.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 

  
 /RA William Ford for/ 
   

David J. Wrona, Chief 
Environmental Review and 
Guidance Update Branch 
Division of License Renewal 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 

 
Docket No. 50-443 
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 
 
cc w/encl:  Listserv 
         



 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

July 31, 2015 
 
 
 
Charles True, Speaker 
Abenaki Nation of New Hampshire 
262 Lancaster Road 
Whitefield NH  03598 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF THE FINAL SUPPLEMENTAL 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT FOR SEABROOK STATION 
 
Dear Speaker True: 
 
Please find enclosed a copy of the final NUREG-1437, “Generic Environmental Impact 
Statement for License Renewal of Nuclear Plants, Supplement 46, Seabrook Station.”  The final 
Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS) is being issued as part of the U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s (NRC’s) process to decide whether to issue renewed 
operating licenses to NextEra Energy Seabrook, LLC, for Seabrook Station (Seabrook).  In the 
final SEIS, the NRC staff determined that the adverse environmental impacts of license renewal 
for Seabrook are not so great that preserving the option of license renewal for energy planning 
decision-makers would be unreasonable.  In the context of the National Historic Preservation 
Act of 1966, NRC staff determined that no historic properties will be affected by the proposed 
action (license renewal).  The final Environmental Impact Statement will accompany the final 
Safety Evaluation Report to be considered in the Commission’s license renewal decision 
making process. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Russell Chazell, Environmental 
Scientist, at 301-415-5003 or by e-mail at Russell.Chazell@nrc.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 

  
 /RA William Ford for/ 
  
 David J. Wrona, Chief 

Environmental Review and 
Guidance Update Branch 
Division of License Renewal 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 

 
Docket No. 50-443 
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 
 
cc w/encl:  Listserv 



 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

July 31, 2015 
 
 
 
April St. Francis-Merrill, Chief 
Sovereign Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi 
St. Francis/Sokoki Band 
P.O. Box 276 
100 Grand Avenue 
Swanton, VT   05488 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF THE FINAL SUPPLEMENTAL 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT FOR SEABROOK STATION 
 
Dear Chief St. Francis-Merrill: 
 
Please find enclosed a copy of the final NUREG-1437, “Generic Environmental Impact 
Statement for License Renewal of Nuclear Plants, Supplement 46, Seabrook Station.”  The final 
Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS) is being issued as part of the U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s (NRC’s) process to decide whether to issue renewed 
operating licenses to NextEra Energy Seabrook, LLC, for Seabrook Station (Seabrook).  In the 
final SEIS, the NRC staff determined that the adverse environmental impacts of license renewal 
for Seabrook are not so great that preserving the option of license renewal for energy planning 
decision-makers would be unreasonable.  In the context of the National Historic Preservation 
Act of 1966, NRC staff determined that no historic properties will be affected by the proposed 
action (license renewal).  The final Environmental Impact Statement will accompany the final 
Safety Evaluation Report to be considered in the Commission’s license renewal decision 
making process. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Russell Chazell, Environmental 
Scientist, at 301-415-5003 or by e-mail at Russell.Chazell@nrc.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 

  
 /RA William Ford for/ 
  

David J. Wrona, Chief 
Environmental Review and 
Guidance Update Branch 
Division of License Renewal 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 

 
Docket No. 50-443 
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 
 
cc w/encl:  Listserv



 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

July 31, 2015 
 
 
 
Paul Pouliot, Council Chief and Speaker 
Cowasuck Band – Pennacook/Abenaki People 
P.O. Box 52 
840 Suncook Valley Road (Route 28) 
Alton, NH  03809-0052 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF THE FINAL SUPPLEMENTAL 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT FOR SEABROOK STATION 
 
Dear Chief Pouliot: 
 
Please find enclosed a copy of the final NUREG-1437, “Generic Environmental Impact 
Statement for License Renewal of Nuclear Plants, Supplement 46, Seabrook Station.”  The final 
Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS) is being issued as part of the U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s (NRC’s) process to decide whether to issue renewed 
operating licenses to NextEra Energy Seabrook, LLC, for Seabrook Station (Seabrook).  In the 
final SEIS, the NRC staff determined that the adverse environmental impacts of license renewal 
for Seabrook are not so great that preserving the option of license renewal for energy planning 
decision-makers would be unreasonable.  In the context of the National Historic Preservation 
Act of 1966, NRC staff determined that no historic properties will be affected by the proposed 
action (license renewal).  The final Environmental Impact Statement will accompany the final 
Safety Evaluation Report to be considered in the Commission’s license renewal decision 
making process. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Russell Chazell, Environmental 
Scientist, at 301-415-5003 or by e-mail at Russell.Chazell@nrc.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 

  
 /RA William Ford for/ 
  

David J. Wrona, Chief 
Environmental Review and 
Guidance Update Branch 
Division of License Renewal 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 

 
Docket No. 50-443 
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 
 
cc w/encl:  Listserv



 
July 31, 2015 

 
Paul Pouliot, Council Chief and Speaker 
Cowasuck Band – Pennacook/Abenaki People 
P.O. Box 52 
840 Suncook Valley Road (Route 28) 
Alton, NH 03809-0052 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF THE FINAL SUPPLEMENTAL 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT FOR SEABROOK STATION 
 
Dear Chief Pouliot: 
 
Please find enclosed a copy of the final NUREG-1437, “Generic Environmental Impact 
Statement for License Renewal of Nuclear Plants, Supplement 46, Seabrook Station.”  The final 
Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS) is being issued as part of the U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s (NRC’s) process to decide whether to issue renewed 
operating licenses to NextEra Energy Seabrook, LLC, for Seabrook Station (Seabrook).  In the 
final SEIS, the NRC staff determined that the adverse environmental impacts of license renewal 
for Seabrook are not so great that preserving the option of license renewal for energy planning 
decision-makers would be unreasonable.  In the context of the National Historic Preservation 
Act of 1966, NRC staff determined that no historic properties will be affected by the proposed 
action (license renewal).  The final Environmental Impact Statement will accompany the final 
Safety Evaluation Report to be considered in the Commission’s license renewal decision 
making process. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Russell Chazell, Environmental 
Scientist, at 301-415-5003 or by e-mail at Russell.Chazell@nrc.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 

  
 /RA William Ford for/ 
  

David J. Wrona, Chief 
Environmental Review and 
Guidance Update Branch 
Division of License Renewal 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 

 
Docket No. 50-443 
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 
 
cc w/encl:  Listserv 
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Letter to P. Pouliot, et al, from D. Wrona dated July 31, 2015 
 
Identical letters have been sent to: 
 
Chairman Tobias J. Vanderhoop, Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head (Aquinnah) 
Speaker Charles True, Abenaki Nation of New Hampshire 
Chief April St. Francis-Merrill, Sovereign Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi, St. Francis/Sokoki Band 
Council Chief and Speaker Paul Pouliot, Cowasuck Band – Pennacook/Abenaki People 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF THE FINAL SUPPLEMENTAL 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT FOR SEABROOK STATION 
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